

P.O. Box 5035 300 Dufferin Avenue London, ON N6A 4L9

November 25, 2015

J. Stanford Director, Environment, Fleet and Solid Waste

M. Brown Mayor

I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on November 24, 2015 resolved:

- 2. That the following actions be taken with respect to the 8th Report of the Advisory Committee on the Environment from its meeting held on November 4, 2015:
- a) the following actions be taken with respect to the Waste Management Sub-Committee Report:
 - the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to consider offsetting the additional waste to the landfill by introducing a new waste diversion projects such as a Green Bin program, community and backyard composting and a food scraps by-law; it being noted that the Advisory Committee on the Environment was informed by Staff that a Green Bin program could add one year to the life of W12A landfill;
 - ii) the Civic Administration BE REQUESTED to consider taking advantage of a portion of the waste revenue received from new customers, to develop an additional waste diversion system such as the Green Bin program for London residents; and,
 - iii) it BE NOTED that the Waste Management Sub-committee minutes from its October 2015 meeting, were received;
- b) the Municipal Council BE ADVISED that the Advisory Committee on the Environment supports and commends the initiative of joining the Compact of Mayors, a global initiative for cities to undertake a transparent and supportive approach to reduce city-level emissions, to reduce vulnerability and to enhance resilience to climate change; and,
- c) clauses 1 to 4, 6, 7 and 9 to 14, BE RECEIVED. (2/25/PEC)

C. Saunders City Clerk

/jb

cc: J. Braam, Managing Director and City Engineer, CAO Regional Water Supply Environmental and Engineering Services

P. McClennan, Executive Administration Assistant- Managing Director and City Engineer K. Lee, Admin. Assistant II

N. Carbert, Special Project Assistant, Elected Officials

Advisory Committee on the Environment